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WordReference	Random	House	Learner's	Dictionary	of	American	English	©	2025per•son•al	/ˈpɜrsənəl/USA	pronunciation			adj.		of	or	relating	to	a	person;	individual:[before	a	noun]He	gave	his	own,	personal	opinion.	private:My	feelings	for	the	deceased	were	too	personal	for	me	to	share	at	the	funeral.	directed	to	or	intended	for	a	particular	person:[before	a	noun]I	asked	him	for	a	personal
favor.	referring	or	directed	offensively	to	a	particular	person:personal	remarks	about	his	wife.	done,	carried	out,	held,	etc.,	in	person:[before	a	noun]a	personal	interview	with	the	Pope.	relating	to	the	body,	clothing,	or	appearance:[before	a	noun]personal	cleanliness.	Grammar[before	a	noun]	of,	relating	to,	or	showing	grammatical	person:The	personal	ending-o	in	the	Spanish	hablo	,	"I
speak,''	refers	to	the	speaker,	"I.''	n.	[countable]	Journalisma	notice	placed	in	a	newspaper	or	other	publication	by	a	person	seeking	friendship,	etc.	WordReference	Random	House	Unabridged	Dictionary	of	American	English	©	2025per•son•al		(pûr′sə	nl),USA	pronunciation	adj.		of,	pertaining	to,	or	coming	as	from	a	particular	person;	individual;	private:a	personal	opinion.	relating	to,
directed	to,	or	intended	for	a	particular	person:a	personal	favor;	one's	personal	life;	a	letter	marked	"Personal.''	intended	for	use	by	one	person:a	personal	car.	referring	or	directed	to	a	particular	person	in	a	disparaging	or	offensive	sense	or	manner,	usually	involving	character,	behavior,	appearance,	etc.:personal	remarks.	making	personal	remarks	or	attacks:to	become	personal	in	a	dispute.
done,	carried	out,	held,	etc.,	in	person:a	personal	interview.	pertaining	to	or	characteristic	of	a	person	or	self-conscious	being:That	is	my	personal	belief.	of	the	nature	of	an	individual	rational	being.	pertaining	to	the	body,	clothing,	or	appearance:personal	cleanliness.	provided	for	one's	discretionary	use:Employees	are	allowed	15	vacation	days	and	two	personal	days.	Grammar	noting
person:In	Latinportō	"I	carry,''	-ō	is	a	personal	ending.	of,	pertaining	to,	or	characteristic	of	the	personal	pronoun.	Lawof	or	pertaining	to	personal	property:personal	interests.	n.		Journalism	a	short	news	paragraph	in	a	newspaper	concerning	a	particular	person,	as	one	who	is	socially	prominent,	or	a	group	of	particular	persons	who	are	socially	prominent.	a	brief,	private	notice	in	a
newspaper	or	magazine,	often	addressed	to	a	particular	person	and	typically	bearing	an	abbreviated	salutation	and	signature	to	preserve	its	confidentiality,	usually	printed	in	a	special	part	of	the	classified	advertising	section.	a	similar	notice	placed	by	a	person	seeking	companionship,	a	spouse,	etc.	Usually,	personals.	a	column,	page,	or	section	of	a	newspaper,	magazine,	etc.,	featuring	such
notices	or	items.	Late	Latin	persōnālis.	See	person,	-al1	Middle	English	1350–1400	per′son•al•ness,	n.		Collins	Concise	English	Dictionary	©	HarperCollins	Publishers::	personal	/ˈpɜːsənəl/	adj	of	or	relating	to	the	private	aspects	of	a	person's	life:	personal	letters,	a	personal	question	(prenominal)	of	or	relating	to	a	person's	body,	its	care,	or	its	appearance:	personal	hygiene,	great	personal
beauty	belonging	to	or	intended	for	a	particular	person	and	no-one	else:	as	a	personal	favour,	for	your	personal	use	(prenominal)	undertaken	by	an	individual	himself	or	herself:	a	personal	appearance	by	a	celebrity	referring	to,	concerning,	or	involving	a	person's	individual	personality,	intimate	affairs,	etc,	esp	in	an	offensive	way:	personal	remarks,	don't	be	so	personal	having	the	attributes
of	an	individual	conscious	being:	a	personal	God	of	or	arising	from	the	personality	of,	relating	to,	or	denoting	grammatical	person	of	or	relating	to	movable	property,	such	as	moneyCompare	real1	Collins	Concise	English	Dictionary	©	HarperCollins	Publishers::	personal	/ˈpɜːsənəl/	adj	of	or	relating	to	the	private	aspects	of	a	person's	life:	personal	letters,	a	personal	question	(prenominal)	of	or
relating	to	a	person's	body,	its	care,	or	its	appearance:	personal	hygiene,	great	personal	beauty	belonging	to	or	intended	for	a	particular	person	and	no-one	else:	as	a	personal	favour,	for	your	personal	use	(prenominal)	undertaken	by	an	individual	himself	or	herself:	a	personal	appearance	by	a	celebrity	referring	to,	concerning,	or	involving	a	person's	individual	personality,	intimate	affairs,
etc,	esp	in	an	offensive	way:	personal	remarks,	don't	be	so	personal	having	the	attributes	of	an	individual	conscious	being:	a	personal	God	of	or	arising	from	the	personality	of,	relating	to,	or	denoting	grammatical	person	of	or	relating	to	movable	property,	such	as	moneyCompare	real1	Also	found	in:	Thesaurus,	Medical,	Legal,	Financial,	Idioms,	Encyclopedia,	Wikipedia.Related	to	personal:
Personal	loans,	Personal	Statement	relating	to	a	particular	person;	private:	a	personal	matterNot	to	be	confused	with:personnel	–	body	of	persons	employed	in	an	organization	or	business:	personnel	departmentAbused,	Confused,	&	Misused	Words	by	Mary	Embree	Copyright	©	2007,	2013	by	Mary	Embree		(pûr′sə-nəl)adj.1.	Of	or	relating	to	a	particular	person;	private:	"Like	their	personal
lives,	women's	history	is	fragmented,	interrupted"	(Elizabeth	Janeway).2.	a.	Done,	made,	or	performed	in	person:	a	personal	appearance.b.	Done	to	or	for	or	directed	toward	a	particular	person:	a	personal	favor.3.	Concerning	a	particular	person	and	his	or	her	private	business,	interests,	or	activities;	intimate:	I	have	something	personal	to	tell	you.4.	a.	Aimed	pointedly	at	the	most	intimate
aspects	of	a	person,	especially	in	a	critical	or	hostile	manner:	an	uncalled-for,	highly	personal	remark.b.	Tending	to	make	remarks,	or	be	unduly	questioning,	about	another's	affairs:	As	the	student	debate	got	heated,	it	got	personal.5.	Of	or	relating	to	the	body	or	physical	being:	personal	cleanliness.6.	Relating	to	or	having	the	nature	of	a	person	or	self-conscious	being:	belief	in	a	personal
God.7.	Law	Of	or	relating	to	the	person:	personal	property	as	opposed	to	real	property;	personal	jurisdiction	as	opposed	to	in	rem	jurisdiction.8.	Grammar	Indicating	grammatical	person.n.1.	A	personal	item	or	notice	in	a	newspaper.2.	personals	A	column	in	a	newspaper	or	magazine	featuring	personal	notices.American	Heritage®	Dictionary	of	the	English	Language,	Fifth	Edition.	Copyright
©	2016	by	Houghton	Mifflin	Harcourt	Publishing	Company.	Published	by	Houghton	Mifflin	Harcourt	Publishing	Company.	All	rights	reserved.	(ˈpɜːsənəl)	adj1.	of	or	relating	to	the	private	aspects	of	a	person's	life:	personal	letters;	a	personal	question.	2.	(prenominal)	of	or	relating	to	a	person's	body,	its	care,	or	its	appearance:	personal	hygiene;	great	personal	beauty.	3.	belonging	to	or
intended	for	a	particular	person	and	no-one	else:	as	a	personal	favour;	for	your	personal	use.	4.	(prenominal)	undertaken	by	an	individual	himself:	a	personal	appearance	by	a	celebrity.	5.	referring	to,	concerning,	or	involving	a	person's	individual	personality,	intimate	affairs,	etc,	esp	in	an	offensive	way:	personal	remarks;	don't	be	so	personal.	6.	having	the	attributes	of	an	individual
conscious	being:	a	personal	God.	7.	of	or	arising	from	the	personality:	personal	magnetism.	8.	(Grammar)	of,	relating	to,	or	denoting	grammatical	person9.	(Law)	law	of	or	relating	to	movable	property,	such	as	money.	Compare	real18n	(Law)	law	an	item	of	movable	propertyCollins	English	Dictionary	–	Complete	and	Unabridged,	12th	Edition	2014	©	HarperCollins	Publishers	1991,	1994,
1998,	2000,	2003,	2006,	2007,	2009,	2011,	2014	(ˈpɜr	sə	nl)	adj.	1.	of,	pertaining	to,	or	concerning	a	particular	person;	individual;	private:	a	personal	opinion.	2.	directed	to	or	intended	for	a	particular	person:	a	personal	favor.	3.	referring	or	directed	to	a	particular	person	in	an	offensive	sense	or	manner:	personal	remarks.	4.	done,	carried	out,	held,	etc.,	in	person:	a	personal	interview.	5.
pertaining	to	the	body,	clothing,	or	appearance:	personal	cleanliness.	6.	of,	pertaining	to,	or	indicating	grammatical	person:	the	personal	ending	-o	in	Spanish	hablo	“I	speak.”	7.	pertaining	to	or	characteristic	of	a	person	or	self-conscious	being.	8.	of	the	nature	of	an	individual	rational	being.	9.	Law.	of	or	pertaining	to	personal	property:	personal	interests.	n.	10.	a.	a	short	news	item
concerning	a	socially	prominent	person.	b.	a	brief,	private	message	to	a	particular	person,	as	one	who	is	missing,	either	unsigned	or	using	initials,	first	names,	etc.	c.	a	notice	placed	by	a	person	seeking	companionship,	marriage,	etc.	d.	personals,	the	section	of	a	newspaper	or	magazine	reserved	for	such	notices.	[1350–1400;	Middle	English	<	Late	Latin	persōnālis.	See	person,	-al1]	Random
House	Kernerman	Webster's	College	Dictionary,	©	2010	K	Dictionaries	Ltd.	Copyright	2005,	1997,	1991	by	Random	House,	Inc.	All	rights	reserved.	–	personnel1.	'personal'Personal	(/pɜːsənəl/)	is	an	adjective.	You	use	it	to	say	that	something	belongs	or	relates	to	a	particular	person.This	is	my	personal	opinion....books,	furniture,	and	other	personal	belongings.2.	'personnel'Personnel
(/pɜːsənel/)	is	a	noun.	The	personnel	of	a	company	or	organization	are	the	people	who	work	for	it.We've	advertised	for	extra	security	personnel.There	has	been	very	little	renewal	of	personnel	in	higher	education.Personnel	is	a	plural	noun.	You	do	not	talk	about	'personnels'	or	'a	personnel'.Collins	COBUILD	English	Usage	©	HarperCollins	Publishers	1992,	2004,	2011,	2012	Noun1.personal	-
a	short	newspaper	article	about	a	particular	person	or	groupnews	article,	news	story,	newspaper	article	-	an	article	reporting	newsAdj.1.personal	-	concerning	or	affecting	a	particular	person	or	his	or	her	private	life	and	personality;	"a	personal	favor";	"for	your	personal	use";	"personal	papers";	"I	have	something	personal	to	tell	you";	"a	personal	God";	"he	has	his	personal	bank	account	and
she	has	hers"private	-	confined	to	particular	persons	or	groups	or	providing	privacy;	"a	private	place";	"private	discussions";	"private	lessons";	"a	private	club";	"a	private	secretary";	"private	property";	"the	former	President	is	now	a	private	citizen";	"public	figures	struggle	to	maintain	a	private	life"impersonal	-	not	relating	to	or	responsive	to	individual	persons;	"an	impersonal	corporation";
"an	impersonal	remark"2.personal	-	particular	to	a	given	individualsubjective	-	taking	place	within	the	mind	and	modified	by	individual	bias;	"a	subjective	judgment"3.personal	-	of	or	arising	from	personality;	"personal	magnetism"4.personal	-	intimately	concerning	a	person's	body	or	physical	being;	"personal	hygiene"physical	-	involving	the	body	as	distinguished	from	the	mind	or	spirit;
"physical	exercise";	"physical	suffering";	"was	sloppy	about	everything	but	her	physical	appearance"5.personal	-	indicating	grammatical	person;	"personal	verb	endings"Based	on	WordNet	3.0,	Farlex	clipart	collection.	©	2003-2012	Princeton	University,	Farlex	Inc.adjective3.	private,	intimate,	confidential	prying	into	his	personal	life4.	offensive,	critical,	slighting,	nasty,	insulting,	rude,
belittling,	disparaging,	derogatory,	disrespectful,	pejorative	a	series	of	personal	comments	about	my	family5.	physical,	intimate,	bodily,	corporal,	corporeal	personal	hygieneCollins	Thesaurus	of	the	English	Language	–	Complete	and	Unabridged	2nd	Edition.	2002	©	HarperCollins	Publishers	1995,	2002adjective2.	Belonging	or	confined	to	a	particular	person	or	group	as	opposed	to	the	public
or	the	government:4.	Characterized	by	a	close	and	thorough	acquaintance:	The	American	Heritage®	Roget's	Thesaurus.	Copyright	©	2013,	2014	by	Houghton	Mifflin	Harcourt	Publishing	Company.	Published	by	Houghton	Mifflin	Harcourt	Publishing	Company.	All	rights	reserved.	 ه�يِدسَجَ 	 ،ناسنلإا 	 صخشَِب 	 ق�لَعَتمُ�يصِخْشَيصخْشَيصوصخُ 	 ،صاخًاّيصِخْشَ 	 ،يصخْشَ 	 لٍكشَِب personnelpersonnelleintimeszemélyesszemélyeskedõszemélyií	eigin
persónupersónulegur,	einka-persónulegur,	nærgöngullnærgåendepersonligprivatselvkişiselözelşahsenşahsîbizzatCollins	Spanish	Dictionary	-	Complete	and	Unabridged	8th	Edition	2005	©	William	Collins	Sons	&	Co.	Ltd.	1971,	1988	©	HarperCollins	Publishers	1992,	1993,	1996,	1997,	2000,	2003,	2005	[ˈpɜːrsənəl]	adj	[attention]	→	personnel(le)Collins	English/French	Electronic	Resource.	©
HarperCollins	Publishers	2005	n	(US	Press:	=	advert)	→	Privatanzeige	f:	personal	ad	n	(inf)	→	private	Kleinanzeige	personal	allowance	n	(for	tax	purposes)	→	persönlicher	Freibetrag	personal	chair	n	(Brit	Univ)	Lehrstelle,	die	aufgrund	außergewöhnlicher	Leistungen	des	Inhabers	eingerichtet	wurde	personal	column	personal	computer	n	→	Personal	Computer	m,	→	PC	m	personal	digital
assistant	n	(Comput)	→	PDA	m,	→	Taschencomputer	m	personal	hygiene	personal	insurance	:	personal	pronoun	n	(Gram)	→	Personalpronomen	nt,	→	persönliches	Fürwort	personal	property	n	→	persönliches	Eigentum,	Privateigentum	nt	personal	stereo	personal	trainer	n	→	privater	Fitnesstrainer,	private	FitnesstrainerinCollins	German	Dictionary	–	Complete	and	Unabridged	7th	Edition	2005.
©	William	Collins	Sons	&	Co.	Ltd.	1980	©	HarperCollins	Publishers	1991,	1997,	1999,	2004,	2005,	2007Collins	Italian	Dictionary	1st	Edition	©	HarperCollins	Publishers	1995	(ˈpəːsn)	–	plural	people	(ˈpiːpl)	ˈpersons	–	noun2.	a	person's	body.	He	never	carried	money	on	his	person	(=	with	him;	in	his	pockets	etc).	met	hom	 ناسْنلإا 	 مسْجِ 	тяло	pessoa	(při)	sobě	der	Körper	på	sig;	med	sig	άτομοencima
kaasas	 ندب 	 ؛مسج 	vartalo	soi	 םדָאָהָ 	 ףּוג 	฀฀฀฀	฀฀	฀฀฀	osobno	nála	diri	líkami	manns	sé,	persona	体		bersamanya	lichaam	på/med	seg	ciało	 نت 	pessoa	la/cu	el	тело	(pri)	sebe	telo	telo	[på]	sig	฀฀฀฀฀฀	vücut,	beden	身體	тіло	 تاذ 	theo	người	身体ˈpersonal	adjective3.	in	person.	The	Prime	Minister	will	make	a	personal	appearance.	persoonlik	 ًاّيصِخْشَ 	 ،يصخْشَ 	 لٍكشَِب 	лично	em	pessoa	osobní	persönlich	personlig	
en	persona	isiklik	 یروضح 	henkilökohtaisesti	en	personne	 תישִיאִ 	 הָעָפֹוה 	฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀	฀฀	osobno,	pojavio	se	kao	személyes	secara	pribadi	í	eigin	persónu	in/di	persona	本人の		asmeniškas,	asmens	personīgs;	personīgi	sendiri	persoonlijkselv,	i	egen	personosobisty,	we	własnej	osobie	 ىروضح 	em	pessoa	în	persoană	собственной	персоной	osobný	osebno	lični	personlig	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	bizzat,	şahsen	親自的	особистий

يصخش 	đích	thân	亲自的4.	(making	remarks	which	are)	insulting,	especially	about	a	person's	appearance	etc.	personal	remarks;	Don't	be	personal!	persoonlik	 ه�يِدسَجَ 	 ،ناسنلإا 	 صخشَِب 	 ق�لَعَتمُ 	хаплив	pessoal	osobní	anzüglich	personlig	προσβλητικός,	αδιάκριτοςindiscreto,	maleducado,	ofensivo	isiklik	 یصخش 	henkilökohtainen	personnelאישי	฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀฀	uvredljiva	primjedba	személyeskedő	
pribadi	persónulegur,	nærgöngull	personale	私事に立入る			asmeniško	pobūdžio,	linkęs	į	asmeniškumą	aizskarošs	peribadi	persoonlijkpersonlig,	nærgåendeniedyskretny	 یصخش 	pessoal	jignitor	задевающий	личность	osobný	oseben	lični	personlig,	närgången,	kränkande	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	hakaret	edici	容貌	такий,	що	зачіпає,	вражає	 زيمآ 	 تراقح 	nhận	xét	về	cá	nhân	một	người	容貌ˌpersoˈnality	–	plural	perso
ˈnalities	–	noun1.	a	person's	characteristics	(of	the	mind,	the	emotions	etc)	as	a	whole.	a	likeable	/	forceful	(=	strong)	personality.	persoonlikheid	 ه�يصِخْشَ 	характер	personalidade	osobnost	die	Persönlichkeit	personlighed	προσωπικότηταpersonalidad	isiksus	 تیصخش 	persoonallisuus	personnalitéאישיות	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	ličnost	személyiség	kepribadian	persónuleiki	personalità	,		asmenybė	personība
keperibadian	karakterpersonlighetosobowość	 تLنرد 	 تيصوصخ 	 ،بوت 	 NناOPى 	،	 ىلاو 	 ىزاوي 	 ىزاوي 	 ،بوتي 	 Pس 	،	 تيصخش 	personalidade	personalitate	личность	osobnosť	osebnost	ličnost	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	kişilik	品格	особливості	характеру	 تاذ 	 ،تيصخش 	tính	cách	品格2.	strong,	distinctive	(usually	attractive)	character.	She	is	not	beautiful	but	she	has	a	lot	of	personality.	sjarme	 ه�يصِخْشَ 	индивидуалност	personalidade	
karakter	προσωπικότηταpersonalidad	isikupära	 تلصخ 	persoona	personnalitéאישיות	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	osobnost	egyéniség	watak	persónuleiki	personalità		tvirtas,	savitas	charakteris	individualitāte	keperibadian	persoonlijkheid	karakterstyrke,	personlighetcharakter	 تداع،یوخ،تلصخ 	personalidade	personalitate	характер	osobitosť	osebnost	ličnost	personlighet,	utstrålning	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	kişilik,	güçlü	karakter	
性	особистість,	індивідуальність	 تيصوصخ 	cá	tính	个性3.	a	well-known	person.	a	television	personality;	(also	adjective)	a	personality	cult	(=	very	great,	usually	too	great,	admiration	for	a	person,	usually	a	political	leader).	bekende	 هَفورْعمَ 	 ة�يصِخشَ 	личност	personalidade	osobnost	die	Persönlichkeit,	Personen-...	personlighed;	personligheds-	προσωπικότηταpersonalidad	isik(sus)	 سانشرس 	 هرهچ 	tunnettu	henkilö
personnalité	 תמֶסֶרּופמְ 	 תּוישִיאִ 	฀฀฀฀฀	televizijska	ličnost,	kult	ličnosti	személyiség;	személyi	(kultusz)	orang	terkenal	nafntogaður	einstaklingur	personalità,	personaggio		įžymybė,	įžymi	asmenybė;	asmenybės	slavenība	personaliti	persoonlijkheid	kjendis;	person-osobistość	 یکنودنژیپ 	 gهری 	personalidade	persona​litate	известная	личность;	персона	osobnosť	poznata	ličnost	personlighet	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	
(的)	відома	особа;	персона	 صخش 	 رو ฀ شم 	người	nổi	tiếng	名人（的）	ˈpersonally	adverb1.	in	one's	own	opinion.	Personally,	I	prefer	the	other.	wat	my	betref,	volgens	my	 ًاّيصِخْشَ 	лично	pessoalmente	osobně	ich,	etc,	persönlich	personligt	προσωπικάpersonalmente	isiklikult	 نم 	 هدیقع 	 هب 	henkilökohtaisesti	personnellementאישית	฀฀฀฀฀	lično,	što	se	mene	tiče	személy	szerint	secara	pribadi	persónulega,	fyrir	sitt
leyti	personalmente	個人的に		asmeniškai	personīgi	secara	peribadi	persoonlijkpersonlig,	for	min	egen	delosobiście	 ىدنوغ 	 ىPسد 	 لوډ 	 ىصخش 	 هپ 	 ،اصخش، 	 هلپخپ 	pessoalmente	personal	что	касается	меня,	лично	я...	osobne	osebno	lično	personligen	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	şahsen,	bana	göre	就個人而言	особисто,	щодо	мене	 ںيم ฀	 ئار 	 ينپا 	 ،رپ 	 روط 	 يتاذ 	về	phần	tôi	就个人而言ˌpersonal	comˈputer	noun	(also	PC)	a	small	computer	that	can	be	used
independently	by	an	individual	user	for	word-processing,	games,	e-mail,	storage	of	information.	etc.	persoonlike	rekenaar	 يصخْشَ 	 بوساح 	лично	computador	pessoal	osobní	počítač	der	Rechner,	PC	pc	προσωπικός	Η/Υ	ordenador	personal	personaalarvuti	 هنایار 	 زیر 	mikrotietokone	ordinateur;	PC	 ישִיאִ 	 בשֵחמַ 	฀฀฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	osobno	računalo	személyi	számítógép	komputer	pribadi	personal	computer,	PC			
kompiuteris	personālais	dators	komputer	peribadi	pcpersonlig	datamaskin,	PC	komputer	osobisty	 رتویپمک 	 یصخش 	персональный	компьютер	osobný	počítač	osebni	računalnik	personalni	računar	persondator	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	kişisel	bilgisayar	個人電腦	персональний	комп'ютер	 رٹويپمک 	 يتاذ 	máy	tính	cá	nhân	个人电脑personal	pronoun	a	pronoun	which	refers	to	the	first,	second	or	third	persons.	I
am	going;	He	hit	her;	She	saw	you.	persoonlike	voornaamwoord	 م�لَكَتمُلا 	 ريمضَ 	лично	местоимение	pronome	pessoal	osobní	zájmeno	das	Personalpronomen	personligt	pronomen	προσωπική	αντωνυμία	(γραμμ.)	isikuline	asesõna	 یصخش 	 ریمض 	persoonapronomini	personnel	 ןֹושאִר 	 ףּוג 	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	osobni	személyes	névmás	kata	ganti	orang	persónufornafn	人称代名詞			asmeninis	įvardis	personu	vietniekvārds
ganti	nama	diri	persoonlijk	voornaamwoord	personlig	pronomen	zaimek	osobowy	 ریمض 	 یصخش 	pronome	pessoal	pronume	per​so​nal	личное	местоимение	osobné	zámeno	osebni	zaimek	lična	zamenica	personligt	pronomen	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	kişi	zamiri	人稱代(名)詞	особовий	займенник	 صاخ 	 ريمض 	đại	từ	nhân	xưng	人称代词ˌpersonal	ˈstereo	noun	(also	Walkman®)	a	small	(radio	and)	cassette	player	with
headphones	that	enables	the	person	wearing	it	to	listen	to	music	while	walking	etc.	persoonlike	bandspeler	 نامْكوو 	 ،يصخْشَ 	 ويريتس 	уокмен	walkman	walkman	walkman	γουόκμανwalkman	pleier	 هارمه 	 ویرتسا 	 هاگتسد 	korvalappustereo	walkman®;	baladeur	 ןמֵקסידִ 	฀฀฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀฀	฀฀	฀฀	฀฀฀฀	฀฀฀	฀฀฀฀	฀฀	osobni	stereo	Walkman	radio	kaset	Walkman	walkman	(	)		ausinukas	portatīvs	radio	un/vai	atskaņotājs
stereo	peribadi	lommedisko,	Walkman	odtwarzacz	kasetowy,	walkman	 هد 	 هاOتسد 	 ینورتکلا 	 لود 	 وی 	плеер	volkmen,	vreckový	kazetový	prehrávač	walkman	vokmen	bärbar	radio	och	kassettbandspelare,	freestyle	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	volkmen	隨身聽	плеєр	 ويڈير 	 اٹوھچ 	máy	nghe	nhạc	cá	nhân	随身听ˌpersonal	ˌwatercraft	noun	a	small	boat	for	one	or	two	people	that	is	ridden	like	a	motorcycle.	waterponie	
лодка	jetski	vodní	skútr	das	Motorboot	vandscooter	τζετ	σκι	moto	acuática	jeti	 یکسا 	 تج 	vesiskootteri	scooter	des	mers	 תיִׁשיאִ 	 הָניִפסְ 	฀฀฀฀	osobni	skuter	siklócsónak	sepeda	motor	air	moto	d'acqua				vandens	motociklas	ūdensmotocikls	bot	persendirian	vannsykkel	rower	wodny	 تج 	 ىكس 	私人水上摩托車	motorsikleti	su	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	trampbåt	skuter	skuter	plavidlo	motorové	osobné	мотоцикл	водный	د	
thuyền	cho	một	hoặc	hai	người	私人水上摩托in	person	personally;	one's	self,	not	represented	by	someone	else.	The	Queen	was	there	in	person;	I'd	like	to	thank	him	in	person.	persoonlik	 اّيصِخْشَ 	 ،هصِخْشَِب 	лично	em	pessoa	osobně	persönlich	personligt	αυτοπροσώπωςen	persona	isiklikult	 ًاصخش 	itse	en	personne	 תישִיאִ 	 הָעָפֹוה 	฀฀฀	฀฀	osobno,	sam	személyesen	secara	pribadi	sjálfur,	í	eigin	persónu	in/di	persona	
asmeniškai,	pats	pats	personiski	sendiri	in	eigen	persoonpersonlig,	i	egen	person,	selv	we	własnej	osobie	 هلپخپ 	em	pessoa	în	per​soană,	personal	лично;	собственнои	персонои	osobne	osebno	lično	personligen,	själv	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	bizzat,	şahsen	親自，自己	власною	персоною;	персонально	 رپ 	 روط 	 يصخش 	trực	tiếp/	đích	thân	亲自，自己	Kernerman	English	Multilingual	Dictionary	©	2006-2013	K
Dictionaries	Ltd.	→	 �يصِخْشَ 	osobní	personlig	persönlich	προσωπικός	personal	henkilökohtainen	personnel	osoban	personale	個人的な	฀฀฀	persoonlijk	personlig	osobisty	pessoal	личный	personlig	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀	kişisel	riêng	tư	私人的Multilingual	Translator	©	HarperCollins	Publishers	2009n.	el	personal,	la	empleomanía;	a.	personal___	papers	→	documento	___	es.	English-Spanish	Medical	Dictionary	©
Farlex	2012Collins	Multilingual	Translator	©	HarperCollins	Publishers	2009English-Spanish/Spanish-English	Medical	Dictionary	Copyright	©	2006	by	The	McGraw-Hill	Companies,	Inc.	All	rights	reserved.	Want	to	thank	TFD	for	its	existence?	Tell	a	friend	about	us,	add	a	link	to	this	page,	or	visit	the	webmaster's	page	for	free	fun	content.	Link	to	this	page:	Providence	compelled	all	these
men,	striving	to	attain	personal	aims,	to	further	the	accomplishment	of	a	stupendous	result	no	one	of	them	at	all	expected-	neither	Napoleon,	nor	Alexander,	nor	still	less	any	of	those	who	did	the	actual	fighting.I	am	telling	the	history	of	very	simple	people,	who	had	never	had	any	illuminating	doubts	as	to	personal	integrity	and	honor.The	separate	incidents	that	compose	the	narrative	are,	to
a	very	great	extent,	authentic,	occurring,	many	of	them,	either	under	her	own	observation,	or	that	of	her	personal	friends.On	the	other	hand,	both	political	science	and	common	sense	teach	us	that	in	matters	of	state,	and	especially	in	the	matter	of	war,	private	citizens	must	forego	their	personal	individual"He	is	nothing	to	me	otherwise;	I	would	not	cry	him	up	on	any	personal	ground--I	would
keep	clear	of	that."in	the	Phaedrus,	Phaedo,	Republic;	to	which	may	be	added	the	criticism	of	them	in	the	Parmenides,	the	personal	form	which	is	attributed	to	them	in	the	Timaeus,	the	logical	character	which	they	assume	in	the	Sophist	and	Philebus,	and	the	allusion	to	them	in	the	Laws.Starting	from	these	plain	facts,	the	idea	is	that	we	should	all	write	the	story	of	the	Moonstone	in	turn--	as
far	as	our	own	personal	experience	extends,	and	no	farther.In	the	former	case,	the	rule	is	understood	to	refer	to	the	personal	rights	of	the	people,	with	which	it	has	a	natural	and	universal	connection.We	Communists	have	been	reproached	with	the	desire	of	abolishing	the	right	of	personally	acquiring	property	as	the	fruit	of	a	man's	own	labour,	which	property	is	alleged	to	be	the	groundwork
of	all	personal	freedom,	activity	and	independence.Therefore	there	enters	into	the	former	game	not	only	the	strategy	of	jetan	but	the	personal	prowess	and	bravery	of	each	individual	piece,	so	that	a	knowledge	not	only	of	one's	own	men	but	of	each	player	upon	the	opposing	side	is	of	vast	value	to	a	chief.It	was	printed	in	the	largest	type,	and	was	followed	by	a	personal	statement	of	the	facts,
taken	one	way--which	was	followed,	in	its	turn,	by	another	personal	statement	of	the	facts,	taken	in	another	way."Then	I	decline	to	interfere,"	said	the	Governor,	with	asperity;	"a	man	who	abuses	his	office	by	making	it	serve	a	private	end	and	purvey	a	personal	advantage	is	unfit	to	be	free.	See	also:	Personal	and	personál	English	Wikipedia	has	an	article	on:Wikipedia	From	Middle	English
personal,	personele,	from	Anglo-Norman	personel,	personal,	personell,	Old	French	personal,	personel,	from	Late	Latin	persōnālis	(“of	a	person,	personly”),	equivalent	to	person	+​	-al.	Doublet	of	personnel.	(UK)	IPA(key):	/ˈpɜː.sə.nəl/,	/ˈpɜːs.nəl/	(US)	IPA(key):	/ˈpɜɹ.sə.nəl/,	/ˈpɜɹs.nəl/	Hyphenation:	per‧son‧al‧,‧perso‧nal,	perso‧nal	personal	(comparative	more	personal,	superlative	most	personal)
Pertaining	to	persons	(human	beings	as	opposed	to	things	or	animals).	Of	or	pertaining	to	a	particular	person;	relating	to,	or	affecting,	an	individual,	or	each	of	many	individuals	personal	values;	personal	desire	Her	song	was	her	personal	look	at	the	values	of	friendship.	2014	March	3,	Zoe	Alderton,	“‘Snapewives’	and	‘Snapeism’:	A	Fiction-Based	Religion	within	the	Harry	Potter	Fandom”,	in
Religions​[1],	volume	5,	number	1,	MDPI,	→DOI,	pages	219–257:Despite	personal	schisms	and	differences	in	spiritual	experience,	there	is	a	very	coherent	theology	of	Snape	shared	between	the	wives.	To	examine	this	manifestation	of	religious	fandom,	I	will	first	discuss	the	canon	scepticism	and	anti-Rowling	sentiment	that	helps	to	contextualise	the	wider	belief	in	Snape	as	a	character	who
extends	beyond	book	and	film.	2015	October	27,	Matt	Preston,	The	Simple	Secrets	to	Cooking	Everything	Better​[2],	Plum,	→ISBN,	page	192:You	could	just	use	ordinary	shop-bought	kecap	manis	to	marinade	the	meat,	but	making	your	own	is	easy,	has	a	far	more	elegant	fragrance	and	is,	above	all,	such	a	great	brag!	Flavouring	kecap	manis	is	an	intensely	personal	thing,	so	try	this	version
now	and	next	time	cook	the	sauce	down	with	crushed,	split	lemongrass	and	a	shredded	lime	leaf.	Dealing	with	subjects	about	which	one	wishes	(or	people	usually	wish)	to	maintain	privacy	or	discretion;	not	for	public	view;	sensitive,	intimate.	personal	reasons	You	can't	read	my	diary—it	is	personal.	That's	a	very	personal	question.	I	can't	believe	you	went	through	my	drawers	and	looked	at	all
my	personal	things!	(euphemistic)	Intended	for	sexual	use.	personal	lubricant;	personal	massager	Pertaining	to	the	external	or	bodily	appearance;	corporeal;	bodily.	1921,	Ben	Travers,	chapter	5,	in	A	Cuckoo	in	the	Nest,	Garden	City,	N.Y.:	Doubleday,	Page	&	Company,	published	1925,	→OCLC:The	most	rapid	and	most	seductive	transition	in	all	human	nature	is	that	which	attends	the
palliation	of	a	ravenous	appetite.	[…]	Can	those	harmless	but	refined	fellow-diners	be	the	selfish	cads	whose	gluttony	and	personal	appearance	so	raised	your	contemptuous	wrath	on	your	arrival?	Done	in	person;	without	an	intermediary.	2011,	Bob	Nelson,	Peter	Economy,	Consulting	For	Dummies:Although	you	miss	the	nonverbal	cues	that	you	pick	up	in	a	personal	meeting,	you	can	call	far
more	clients	in	a	day	than	you	can	meet	with	in	person.	Relating	to	an	individual,	their	character,	conduct,	motives,	or	private	affairs,	in	an	invidious	and	offensive	manner	personal	reflections	or	remarks	Only	factual	argumentation,	no	need	to	get	personal.	(grammar)	Of	a	noun	or	pronoun,	having	reference	particular	to	humans	and	other	entities	having	personality	such	as	a	named	animal,
a	deity,	a	personification,	etc.	(grammar)	Related	to	grammatical	first,	second,	etc.	persons.	Denoting	ownership.	one's	personal	vehicle,	as	opposed	to	a	company	vehicle	Not	to	be	confused	with	personnel	(“employees,	staff”).	antipersonalbipersonaldepersonalize,	depersonalizationextrapersonalfirst-
personalhyperpersonalimpersonalinterpersonalintrapersonalmonopersonalmultipersonalnonpersonalnothing	personaloverpersonalizeperipersonalpersonal	ad,	personal	advertisementpersonal	area	networkpersonal	assistantpersonal	attack,	personal	attackerpersonal	bestpersonal	brandpersonal	capitalpersonal	columnpersonal	computerpersonal	conductpersonal	covenantpersonal
crisispersonal	datapersonal	dativepersonal	daypersonal	defence	weapon,	personal	defence,	personal	defense	weaponpersonal	developmentpersonal	digital	assistantpersonal	effectpersonal	equation,	absolute	p.e.personal	estatepersonal	exceptionpersonal	fiduciarypersonal	financepersonal	flotation	devicepersonal	foulpersonal	godpersonal	goddesspersonal	hellpersonal	hygienepersonal
identification	numberpersonal	identitypersonal	injurypersonalise,	personalizepersonalismpersonalistpersonalisticpersonal	jurisdictionpersonal	lawpersonal	ledgerpersonal	lifepersonal	location	beacon,	personal	location	radiobeaconpersonal	locator	beacon,	personal	locator	radio-beaconpersonal	lubricantpersonallypersonal	messagepersonal	mobility	devicepersonal	namepersonal
navigantpersonalnesspersonal	online	desktoppersonal	ordinariatepersonal	organizerpersonal	pensionpersonal	pronounpersonal	property,	personal	property	taxpersonal	protective	equipment,	personal	protectorpersonal	recordpersonal	rulepersonal	securitypersonal	servicepersonal	shopper,	personal	shoppingPersonal	Social	Health	Educationpersonal	spacepersonal	stereopersonal
timepersonal	trainer,	personal	trainingpersonal	transactionpersonal	transporterpersonaltypersonal	unionpersonal	video	recorderpersonal	water	craftpersonalzinepolypersonalprepersonalprofersonalsubpersonalsuperpersonalsuprapersonaltelepersonalsthird-personaltranspersonaltripersonalultrapersonalunipersonalunpersonalup	close	and	personal	personaliapersonalitypersonallypersonnel
personal	(plural	personals)	(chiefly	in	the	plural)	An	advertisement	by	which	an	individual	attempts	to	meet	others	with	similar	interests.	One's	own	property	or	asset	1748,	Tobias	Smollett	(translator),	Alain-René	Lesage	(original),	The	Adventures	of	Gil	Blas	of	Santillane	In	addition	to	this,	a	coarse	shirt	quite	new,	a	pair	of	my	father's	shoes	quite	old,	and,	what	rejoiced	me	more	than	all	the
rest,	a	rouleau	of	twenty	rials	in	a	linen	rag.	Behold	the	sum	total	of	my	personals.	1982	April	10,	Roosevelt	Williamson,	“Prison	Racism	and	Legal	Slavery	in	America”,	in	Gay	Community	News,	page	15:I've	had	my	cell	ransacked,	savagely	searched,	and	as	a	result,	had	my	legal	papers	stolen	and	destroyed,	allong	with	what	little	personal	clothing	and	other	personals	I	had.	Borrowed	from
Late	Latin	persōnālis.	personal	m	or	f	(masculine	and	feminine	plural	personals)	personal	Antonym:	impersonal	personalitzar	personalment	unipersonal	impersonal	persona	personalitat	“personal”,	in	Diccionari	de	la	llengua	catalana	[Dictionary	of	the	Catalan	Language]	(in	Catalan),	second	edition,	Institute	of	Catalan	Studies	[Catalan:	Institut	d'Estudis	Catalans],	April	2007	“personal”,	in
Gran	Diccionari	de	la	Llengua	Catalana,	Grup	Enciclopèdia	Catalana,	2025.	“personal”	in	Diccionari	normatiu	valencià,	Acadèmia	Valenciana	de	la	Llengua.	“personal”	in	Diccionari	català-valencià-balear,	Antoni	Maria	Alcover	and	Francesc	de	Borja	Moll,	1962.	Borrowed	from	English	personal,	from	Middle	English	personal,	personele,	from	Anglo-Norman	personel,	personal,	personell,	Old
French	personal,	personel,	from	Late	Latin	persōnālis	(“of	a	person,	personly”).	Hyphenation:	per‧so‧nal	IPA(key):	/peɾˈsonal/	[peɾ̪ˈs̪o.n̪ɐl]̪	personal	of	or	pertaining	to	a	particular	person;	relating	to,	or	affecting,	an	individual,	or	each	of	many	individuals;	peculiar	or	proper	to	private	concerns;	not	public	or	general	For	quotations	using	this	term,	see	Citations:personal.	Borrowed	from	Late
Latin	persōnālis.	IPA(key):	/pɛʁzoˈnaːl/	Hyphenation:	per‧so‧nal	personal	(strong	nominative	masculine	singular	personaler,	not	comparable)	“personal”	in	Duden	online	“personal”	in	Digitales	Wörterbuch	der	deutschen	Sprache	From	English	personal,	from	Middle	English	personal,	personele,	from	Anglo-Norman	personel,	personal,	personell,	Old	French	personal,	personel,	from	Late	Latin
persōnālis	(“of	a	person,	personly”).	IPA(key):	[pərˈsonal]	Hyphenation:	per‧so‧nal	pêrsonal	(comparative	lebih	personal,	superlative	paling	personal)	synonym	of	pribadi	(“personal”)	personpersonapersonaliapersonalisasipersonalitaspersonel	personal	(comparative	plus	personal,	superlative	le	plus	personal)	personal	(uncountable)	personal	m	(feminine	singular	personala,	masculine	plural
personai,	feminine	plural	personales)	Pseudo-anglicism,	derived	from	personal	trainer.	personal	m	or	f	by	sense	(plural	personais)	(Brazil,	informal)	personal	trainer	Synonyms:	PT,	personal	trainer	Borrowed	from	Latin	personalis	or	German	personell	or	Italian	personale	or	French	personnel.	By	surface	analysis,	persoană	+​	-al.	IPA(key):	/per.soˈnal/	Rhymes:	-al	Hyphenation:	per‧so‧nal
personal	m	or	n	(feminine	singular	personală,	masculine	plural	personali,	feminine	and	neuter	plural	personale)	personal	(relating	to	the	person)	personal	(intimate,	not	to	be	shared)	pronume	personal	tren	personal	personal	personal	n	(plural	personale)	Borrowed	from	Late	Latin	persōnālis.	personal	m	or	f	(masculine	and	feminine	plural	personales)	personal	Antonym:	impersonal
personal	m	(plural	personales)	personnel,	staff	profesores	y	personal	―	faculty	and	staff	personal	militar	―	military	personnel	personal	de	seguridad	―	security	personnel	personal	sanitario	―	health	workers,	healthcare	workers,	medical	personnel	personal	médico	―	medical	staff,	medical	personnel;	medical	practitioners	personal	m	(uncountable)	impersonalpersonapersonalidad	personal	c
staff	(employees	of	a	business)	Synonym:	arbetskraft	personal	in	Svenska	Akademiens	ordböcker	Each	pronunciation	has	a	different	source:	(Standard	Tagalog)	IPA(key):	/peɾsoˈnal/	[pɛɾ.soˈn̪al]	(Spanish	pronunciation)	IPA(key):	/ˈpeɾsonal/	[ˌpɛɾ.soˈn̪al]	(English	pronunciation)	Syllabification:	per‧so‧nal	personál	or	pérsonál	(Baybayin	spelling	฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀฀)
mamersonalpamemersonalpersonalanpersonalin	“personal”,	in	Pambansang	Diksiyonaryo	|	Diksiyonaryo.ph,	Manila,	2018	The	words	personal	and	personnel	are	often	confused,	but	they	have	distinct	meanings	and	uses.	Personal	refers	to	something	private	or	pertaining	to	an	individual's	own	life.	It's	typically	used	to	describe	things	like	personal	belongings,	personal	space,	or	personal
interests.	Personnel,	on	the	other	hand,	relates	to	the	employees	or	staff	of	an	organization	and	is	used	in	a	collective	sense	to	refer	to	people	who	work	for	a	company	or	institution.Use	the	word	personal	when	you're	talking	about	something	that's	individual	and	private.	It's	associated	with	a	single	person	and	their	unique	preferences,	experiences,	or	possessions.	Personal	can	describe
attributes,	matters,	or	objects	that	are	not	intended	to	be	shared	or	related	to	the	collective	or	public.Examples	of	personal	in	a	sentenceHe	keeps	all	his	personal	documents	in	a	locked	cabinet.She	felt	that	the	criticism	was	a	personal	attack	on	her	character.The	personal	touch	in	her	email	made	all	the	difference.The	word	personnel	should	be	used	when	referring	to	the	collective	staff	or
employees	within	an	organization.	It	is	often	employed	in	a	professional	context,	such	as	in	business	or	military,	to	discuss	management,	administration,	or	the	workforce	of	a	company	or	division.Examples	of	personnel	in	a	sentenceThe	company	plans	to	expand	its	personnel	next	year	to	meet	growing	demand.Personnel	records	are	confidential	and	should	be	handled	with	care.Military
personnel	are	required	to	follow	strict	guidelines	and	protocols.Personal	definition:Personal	(adjective):	relating	to	or	affecting	a	particular	person	rather	than	anyone	else,	private,	or	individual.Personal	parts	of	speech:As	an	adjective:	She	chose	a	personal	theme	for	her	artwork.Personal	pronunciation:Personal	is	pronounced	as	/ˈpɜːrsənəl/.Personnel	definition:Personnel	(noun):	the	people
who	are	employed	in	an	organization	or	a	place	of	work.Personnel	parts	of	speech:As	a	noun:	The	office	personnel	were	given	the	afternoon	off.Personnel	pronunciation:Personnel	is	pronounced	as	/ˌpɜːrsəˈnɛl/.Personal	is	an	adjective	that	focuses	on	the	individual	nature	of	something,	often	related	to	privacy	or	exclusive	concern	to	a	particular	person.	In	contrast,	personnel	is	a	noun	that
collectively	refers	to	the	employees	or	staff	within	an	organization.	The	pronunciation	of	personal	starts	with	'pers,'	while	personnel	begins	with	'per,'	highlighting	a	subtle	but	important	difference	in	their	usage.	Understanding	these	contrasts	ensures	effective	and	accurate	communication,	especially	in	professional	settings.Make	sure	your	vocabulary	is	on	point	and	every	punctuation	mark
is	in	the	right	place,	no	matter	where	you’re	working.	Grammarly	works	across	more	than	500,000	websites	and	apps	so	you	can	improve	your	writing	without	copying,	pasting,	or	breaking	focus.	Meanings	Synonyms	Sentences	Of	or	peculiar	to	a	certain	person;	private;	individual.	Done,	made,	or	performed	in	person.	Done	in	person	or	by	oneself	without	the	use	of	another	person	or	outside
agency.	Having	to	do	with	the	character,	personality,	intimate	affairs,	conduct,	etc.	of	a	certain	person.	Aimed	pointedly	at	the	most	intimate	aspects	of	a	person,	especially	in	a	critical	or	hostile	manner.	An	uncalled-for,	highly	personal	remark.	More	Adjective	Definitions	(6)	A	local	news	item	about	a	person	or	persons.	A	short,	personal	communication	placed	as	in	a	newspaper.	A	section	of
such	advertisements,	as	in	a	newspaper.	A	classified	advertisement	placed	for	the	purpose	of	seeking	someone	to	date	or	have	a	personal	relationship	with.	An	advertisement	by	which	individuals	attempt	to	meet	others	with	similar	interests.	More	Noun	Definitions	(1)
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